SAN BERNARDINO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

114 S. Del Rosa Drive, San Bernardino, California 92408

Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Thursday, July 24, 2008 4:00 p.m. – Board Room
1. 
CALL TO ORDER - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Dr. Terrell called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Members Present:


Charles S. Terrell, Jr., President

James Ramos, Vice President


Allen B. Gresham, Clerk


Charles H. Beeman


Members Absent:


Marie A. Alonzo

Carleton W. Lockwood, Jr.  


Donald L. Singer (excused-attending district conference)


Javier Alcarez, Student Trustee, SBVC

Stefan Colvey, Student Trustee, CHC


Administrators Present:

Noelia Vela, Chancellor

Gloria M. Harrison, CHC President 


Debra Daniels, SBVC President

Larry Ciecalone, KVCR President


Administrators Absent:

John Matulich, Interim Vice Chancellor Human Resources

Bob Temple, Vice Chancellor 


Pledge of Allegiance

Mr. Beeman led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The July 10, 2008 minutes will be submitted to the Board for approval at the August 14, 2008 Board meeting.
3.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None.
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4.
DISCUSSION AGENDA
Presentation of Self-Study Reports by San Bernardino Valley College and Crafton Hills College
President Deb Daniels and Dean Troy Sheffield presented for SBVC; President Gloria Harrison and Vice President of Instruction Cheryl Marshall presented for CHC.  Discussion resulted from the Board’s questions after the presentations.
Dr. Vela stated that the colleges are individually accredited, but there will also be special requirements for the District Office so the District Office may receive recommendations as well as the colleges.
She briefed the Board on the accreditation process, how the recommendations are made and the possible recommendations regarding the status of our accreditation that the commission may give.  The evaluation teams arrive in October; the Commission meets in January and the colleges will receive an official letter in February or March with the Commission’s decisions regarding the colleges’ accreditation status.  
Dr Vela stressed the growing expectation of accountability from both the Department of Education and the Accrediting Commission.  Dr. Vela added that few colleges receive a decision “reaffirming accreditation” which requires no further action until the Midterm Report.  “The entire purpose for accreditation is to ensure that we meet standards and that we as colleges continue to improve and learn.”
5.
ADJOURN


Dr. Terrell adjourned the meeting at 5:30 p.m.
___________________________________

Allen B. Gresham, Clerk
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